                              BOYLE COUNTY AGENCY FOR SUBSTANCE ABUSE POLICY, INC.
                                                       Meeting Minutes: January 22, 2021
The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the Boyle County Agency for Substance Abuse Policy, Inc., was held on January 22, 2021, virtually by Zoom, due to COVID-19 restrictions.  The meeting was called to order at 8:30 Am, by Chairperson, Kevin Caudill.  Board members present:  Kevin Caudill, Christy Whitsell, Brent Blevins, James Hunn, Maggie Myers, Paige Lutz, and Alane Mills.  A quorum of the Board was present.  In addition, 18 members were present.  All were welcomed to the meeting.
Approval of Minutes of December 4, 2020, meeting:  Minutes were emailed by Kathy Miles, Secretary.  Motion was made by James Hunn, seconded by Paige Lutz, to approve the minutes as written.  Motion carried.
Approval of January 22, 2021, Treasurer’s Report: Brent Blevins, Treasurer, presented the Treasurer’s Report, which reflected a beginning balance on November 19, 2020, of $34,507.93, and an ending balance on December 18, 2020, of $33,702.80.  Motion was made by Maggie Myers, seconded by Alane Mills to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  Motion carried.

Approval of Budgeted Requests for Payment and New Requests:  Brent Blevins, Treasurer, presented the following re	quests for payment:
Redemption House:  $200 for 2 weeks sober living for Boyle Co. female (donated funds)
Seeing Hearts Ministry:  $400 for 4 weeks sober living for Boyle Co. males (donated funds)
Grogan’s:  $478.77 for Syringe Exch. Supplies (Harm Reduction Opiate grant)
Kathy Miles:  $400 for December Coordination (budgeted)
Blake Hobson Tumbleweed account:  $200 for 2 wks s.living for B.Co. male (donated funds)
Motion was made by Alane Mills, seconded by James Hunn to approve all requests for payment.  Motion carried.
                   *Balance on Donated Funds for Treatment, Travel, & Undesignated):  - $317.37 -
                 **Balance on Harm Reduction Opiate grant Treatment vouchers:  _$1600.00_
Trend Updates and New Program Info:
    Wendy Shouse, Bluegrass Community Action, “Whole Family Approach Community of Practice Program”, presented information on Community Action’s selection as one of 10 organizations across the country to participate in a Whole Family Approach Community of Practice program.  Bluegrass Community Action serves Bluegrass counties, including Boyle County.  This 2-year grant gives their organization community assessment tools and training opportunities for staff, to implement a coordinated approach to addressing the cycle of poverty in families.  There will be opportunities for coordination among our community agencies, and she will keep ASAP posted re:  ways that we can be involved.  Her email address is:  Wendy.shouse@bgcap.org.
                     
Healing Communities Study Report:   Amy Longwill and Amy Anness shared an update on Boyle County Healing Communities work.  Boyle Co. Detention and Syringe Exchange are now offering overdose education and Naloxone.  It is also being planned with Guardian drug testing and Pretrial Services.  Dentistry and primary care outreach are ongoing.  U.K., along with the other 3 states in the study, has been given an extra year for the study, given the challenges of COVID.  This will give Wave 1 counties, including Boyle, and extra 6 months of the programs.
           

Program Updates:
Boyle Co. Detention Center:  Brian Wofford shared that the Reentry Program for the state SAP has been very successful.  He is working with the Shepherds House on their providing reentry services for the county inmates.  Mental health services in the jail are now being offered again.  James Hunn is leading MRT group on Monday nights.
Shepherds House:  Roger Fox reported that free Naloxone is available at Shepherds House – people do not have to be clients in their program to get it.  They have had some successful graduations.  SMART Recovery and SMART Friends and Family have begun on Tuesday evenings at Shepherds House organized by Voices of Hope, through the Healing Communities Study. They are currently virtual due to COVID.
Emergency Housing Committee: Roger Fox updated that the Housing Authority grant for emergency housing has begun with 2 apartments rented for families in need of emergency housing, and hotel vouchers are being quickly utilized.  Housing Authority can still use donated furniture.  Call the Housing Authority office, and they can pick up.
New Vista:  Christy Whitsell updated that they have filled their Northpoint reentry staff position, and that the Danville clinic is on its way to back in person services, although still doing some telehealth.  
Hope Network:  James Hunn reported that the Network has not met recently because of COVID.  He is still doing job skills and placement assistance at Shepherds House, and is back working with Voc. Rehab for those clients.  They are recognizing the strong need for continued support services for folks leaving jail and prison. 
Syringe Exchange: Brent Blevins reported that the Exchange continues to be very busy, and that people are using the outside syringe disposal container. They are giving out much Naloxone to program clients.  He thanked Merl Baldwin for his dedicated work with the clients in the program.
COVID Vaccine Update:  Brent urged members and their related organizations to help people sign up for one of the COVID Vaccine sites, and to help transport people to those out of county sites if possible.  If people would like to volunteer to help transport, contact him.  He is not getting any first doses at this point at the Boyle Co. Health Department.
Recovery Roadhouse:  Kathy Miles reported for Rat Durham that the Roadhouse appreciated the funds from Boyle ASAP, and that their financial situation is now much improved.
School Updates:  Maggie Myers, Danville Schools, reported they are planning 30 minute presentations throughout the remainder of the spring semester, to target key topics for students, including substance abuse prevention.  Anyone wishing to help may contact her, and she will also be in touch with some ASAP members.  Condolences from members were expressed to Kathleen Sinkhorn, Boyle Co. Schools, in the recent loss of her husband.  
Prevention Video:  Mimi Becker reported that the production of the video, “Coping”, will begin in late March.  Presenters have been chosen, and programming is being planned for both students and parents around the time of the showing of the video.
Casey’s Law Update:  Kathy Miles reported that an follow-up training has been scheduled for Feb. 10, for those who are interested in being Boyle County Advocates for Casey’s Law.  Education of key community folks re:  using Casey’s Law in Boyle County will follow.
Members expressed thanks to the staff of Boyle County Detention and Northpoint for their dedicated work during the difficult challenges of COVID.

New Business:
      As per the board’s request for a Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Statement for Boyle ASAP, Kathy Miles presented the following statement, which had earlier been sent to all Board members:  
“Boyle County Agency for Substance Abuse Policy, Inc., values and celebrates diversity in our work to address community problems related to tobacco, alcohol, and drug use and misuse.  We are committed to intentionally and consistently welcoming all members of the Boyle County community to our coalition meetings.  Our work is stronger, more creative, and more effective, when we respect and listen to the voices of all.  We pledge to practice and advocate for equity, justice, and cultural sensitivity.  We choose to stand up against racism and all forms of prejudice which hurt community citizens, and which result in unequal access to prevention, treatment, recovery, and harm reduction programs and services.  We believe that everyone in our community deserves the opportunity to a healthy and productive life.”
Motion was made by James Hunn, seconded by Paige Lutz, to adopt the statement as presented, and to add it to the Policies and Procedures manual for all board members, contract labor, and employees to sign.  Motion carried.
       Budget Update by Kathy Miles:  It may be necessary to move some funds from the budget item, “prevention and education materials” to cover other program expenses.  And, $600 from last year’s budget that has been allocated for sharing the cost of one year’s rental of the documentary, “Resilience”, may also have to be reallocated if the film’s company does not respond to contacts to arrange showings.  Both of these will be further discussed in future meetings. 
       Centre College O.D. Response Training with Naloxone:  Kathy Miles reported that the January date was not set by Centre, and we are now awaiting their response re:  another date.
        ASAP Strategic Plan:  Kathy Miles reported that a new Strategic Plan is now due.  She will be in contact with Board members, re:  a meeting to develop a new plan.  The goal is to present a new plan in the February ASAP meeting.
         Kathy Miles reported that the application for funding from the Presbyterian Church Local Mission Committee has been submitted for 2021 funds.
       Upcoming Virtual Town Hall:  “Undoing the Harmful Legacy of the War on Drugs:  A Focus on                Communities of Color”.  Jan. 28, 1 to 4 PM.  Supported by U.K. Healing Communities Study.  To register, go to:  https://www.voicesofhopelex.org/events/war-on-drugs
        Update on Community Partner Membership in Partnership to End Addiction was given by  Kathy Miles.  They have much online support for parents of youth with substance use problems, and new parent resources available in Spanish at:  www.drugfree.org  
        Upcoming virtual training, “Co-occurring Behavioral Health, SMI, SED, SUD for SUD Targeted Case Management Certification, on Jan. 28, 29.  Offered by Speak with Confidence, LLC. To register, go to: http://www.swctrain.com.   
        Hunter Glasscock reported that Addiction Recovery Centers, new Springfield program, Crown Recovery, continues to need all sizes & types of men’s clothing, which can be taken to Perryville Baptist Church (Jayne Pittman). Thanks to all ASAP members who have already donated.  He reported that their census is at 142 today.  They have now begun a GED program.
        
Other Announcements  
“Suicide Prevention in Healthcare Settings” webinar, sponsored by Amer. Foundation for 
Suicide Prevention.  Feb. 2, 2 – 4.  Free.  Go to:  www.afsp.org to register.
                      Webinars coming up by PreventionFirst!:  “Anxiety – What it is, What it is Not”, and “Reducing Stigma, Gaining Faith in Prevention Forum”  Go to:  www.prevention-first.org
                       Support the Boyle Co. Healing Communities Facebook page.  Go to:  https://www.facebook.com/kyhealboyle, and click “like”.              
                        NAMI Ky Family Support Group Virtual Facilitator Training:  Feb. 27, 28, for family members, caregivers, & friends of persons living with mental illness, to be trained in facilitating meeting.  For more info, contact:  namikyed@gmail.com.
                        NAMI KY Peer to Peer virtual teacher training:  March 13 & 14.  Training for persons living with mental illness who want to lead NAMI Peer to Peer support groups.  Contact:  namikyed@gmail.com.
                        Virtual Community Forum:  by Brightview, Jan. 26, 11 to 12.  To register, go to:  https://www.eventbrite.com/e/Kentucky-general-community-Forum-tickets---135340275407.
                        New Vista Prevention is sponsoring free QPR Gatekeeper training on Jan. 27, 6 pm.  To register, go to:  www.eventbrite.com/e/qpr-suicide-prevention-training-tickets-133389911871.

Kathy Miles thanked all members for their faithful work throughout the past year during the difficulties of the COVID-19 pandemic.  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:40 AM.

                                                                                                                  Respectfully submitted,
                                                                                                                  
                                                                                                                   Kathy L. Miles, Secretary         
        

          **Next Meeting:  February 26, 8:30 AM, at Boyle Co. Health Dept. or by Zoom.
                  
